
Pioneer   Middle   School   
School   Council   Meeting   Minutes   

Monday,   November   2,   2020   
  

1. Call   to   order   at   7:02   
2. Additions   to   the   agenda   
3. Approval   of   previous   minutes   (October   5,   2020)   

Lacy   approved   previous   minutes   
4. Reports   

Trustee   
Wellness   and   accountability   survey   is   now   available   
Accountability   Pillar   results   looked   good,   moving   towards   higher   levels   
Some   school   sports   have   been   given   the   okay   to   practice   
Umbrella   school   council   meeting,   November   23rd   at   7:00  
Principal   
Finance-No   new   news.   There   will   be   a   more   detailed   report   at   the   next   meeting.   
The   Province   came   out   with   a   new   COVID   screening   tool   that   affects   school   age   
children.   This   new   information   was   sent   out   to   families   and   can   be   found   on   the   
website.   
Remembrance   day   observation   will   be   video   based,   mostly   pre-recorded   and   
sent   out   to   all   of   the   classes   at   11:00   on   November   10th   
At   home   learners,   the   Nov.   16th   transition   date   is   coming   up,   we   have   four   
students   coming   in   and   four   going   out.   
We   have   received   sponsorship   from   the   Co-op   to   put   together   some   wilson   ball   
courts.   These   will   be   built   with   the   help   of   a   retired   carpenter.   
Teacher   
Nothing   new   

5.   Old   business   
a. Friends   of   Pioneer   Society   

Nicole   messaged   that   there   is   no   new   news   
6.   New   business   

● Students   overall   seem   happy   to   be   back   in   school   and   interacting   with   their   friends   
● Student   behaviour   has   been   very   positive.   This   is   attributable   to   many   things   one   of   

which   is   having   staggered   recesses   for   each   grade.   More   age   appropriate   play   is   being  
seen.     

● Parents   have   been   really   good   about   coming   to   get   their   kids   if   they   are   symptomatic.   
● Little   Caesars   Pizza-   Third   change   in   delivery   date   due   to   supply   chain   interruptions   from   

COVID.   
● The   online   booking   system   for   parent/teacher   interviews   will   be   used   once   again   this   

year.   When   booking   a   time,   parents   will   have   the   choice   of   either   a   google   meet   or   a   
telephone   interview.   If   a   google   meet   is   chosen   the   link   will   be   sent   to   the   family.   

● If   there   is   a   confirmed   COVID   case   within   the   school,   the   school   will   follow   the   direction   
of   AHS   and   their   protocol   in   responding.   A   letter   will   be   sent   home   to   all   families   to   let   
them   know   there   is   a   confirmed   case   while   tracing   is   done   by   AHS.     

  
7.   Next   meeting-   Monday,   December   7,   2020   at   7:00pm   
8.   Adjournment:   7:39   


